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October 2017 Next Meeting 7:30pm    

Tuesday, Oct. 24 

 

Back By Popular Demand! Charlie & Gary have prepared another 

devilishly tricky Halloween Rally for us to enjoy through Sussex County 

NJ on Saturday, October 28.  Space is limited, So please register early.  

See Page 8 for details. Spoiler Alert: watch your rear view mirror!   

We are very sad to report that Dick Knudson, the co-founder of the New England MGT Register passed 

away on September 1, 2017. He created an exceptional community and the Knudson-Churchill 

Scholarship Trust to perpetuate the MG legacy.  He was a great influence and inspiration to many.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCIf_-eSV-McCFYE0PgodXB4F-A&url=http%3A%2F%2Flajollaucc.org%2Fevent%2Foktoberfest%2F&psig=AFQjCNEnkN9yN8AXzfPvXCK9b-YknPjmEQ&ust=1442376625269218
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2017 Meeting Dates 

  

Club meetings are usually 

held at 7:30pm on the fourth 

Tuesday  of each month:   

Oct. 24, Nov. 28, Dec. (tba)    

 

2017 OFFICERS & TRUSTEES           MEETINGS 

Meshing Gears is a publication of the MG Car Club  Central Jersey Centre, a 

non-profit organization established in 1962, and is dedicated to expanding 

and maintaining interest in British sports cars. 

The MG Car Club - Central Jersey Centre is an affiliate of the North 

American MGB Register, USA; the American MGB Association, USA; The 

MG Owners Club, UK; and the MG Car Club, UK founded in 1930 as the only 

factory supported and approved organization for all Mgôs. 

Membership in the MG Club is open to all. Ownership of a MG is not a 

condition of membership. 

Have a contribution to our newsletter? 
Please send it by the 25th of the month to:  

Rich Breton:  rbreton@optonline.net  Publication is the 1st of each month. 

Visit our  

website at 

mgccnj.org 

 

 

 

President     

Vice President                    Steve Wagoner               swag11@gmail.com 

Treasurer Karl Marx                        973-267- 3630 

Secretary  
Rudy 

Bescherer  
rdbescherer@yahoo.com 

Trustees at Large                Ole Flandrup oleMGB@gmail.com  

 Eliot Ganek                     ejganek@yahoo.com 

 Ed Orna ejorna@verizon.net 

Advisor Butch OôConner bfo@spsk.com 

Britfest Chairman               
Charlie 

Tregidgo       
tregidgolaw@gmail.com 

Event & Rally Coordinator               Bob Knecht mgbowner@warwick.net 

Meeting Refreshments Steve Gastwirth stevegastwirth@aol.com 

Membership Chairlady      Mary Hayes    mgmidgetmary@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor         Rich Breton rbreton@optonline.net 

Regalia Chairman                Gary Perault gperr@optonline.net 

Technical Advisor                Dave Collier                   dacollier1@yahoo.com 

Webmaster   Mike Ruane mike@revelation.com 

2017 Member  

of the Year                             
Ed Orna  

Are you a member  

of the MGCCCJC? 

Annual dues are 

only $25. 

The benefits 

& events 

 continue all year! 
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LETTER FROM OUR VICE-PRESIDENT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Members, 

The news recently has been filled with multiple reports of natural and man-made disasters.  Our club 

was not spared.  Last month we were deeply affected by the shocking loss of one of our cherished 

members, Joe Bevilacqua, who died in a tragic accident on Route 287 while driving his 1967 MGB to 

the Fallfest car show with his wife Connie on Saturday morning, September 23.  

The news report said that Joeôs car was hit at the rear causing it to flip several times.  The driver of the 

other car was operating it erratically.  Observers said  this car drifted off the road, then returned to hit 

Joeôs and left the road again, hitting several trees before stopping.  Connie was  miraculously spared 

from serious physical injury.  She was taken to a hospital for treatment, and released that same day to 

recover at home.  Many of our members attended Joeôs wake and funeral last week.  A multitude of 

Joeôs friends came to pay their last respects and express their sympathy to Connie and the rest of 

Joeôs family.   

Rather than cancelling our Oktoberfest dinner which was to occur on the following Tuesday, the 

Executive Committee decided to dedicate our meeting to Joe so that we could share our memories of 

him and cope with this tragic event together.   It was on everyoneôs mind that evening.  Forty-five 

members commemorated Joeôs life by sharing their experiences with Joe at happier times.  Joe was a 

good friend to many people, and he is truly missed by all who knew him. 

Our club is taking a collection in Joeôs honor to donate to the St. Judeôs Children Hospital.  You can 

participate by sending a donation check payable to the MG Car Club - CJC to MGCC-CJC, PO Box 

435, Convent Station, NJ 07961.  

Steve Wagoner, your V.P. 
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IN REMEMBERANCE  

  

Text box 

Photos by Rich Breton 

Hereôs Joe as we knew him best,  happy with one of his many awards for his meticulously restored 

1967 MGB.  Below are Joe and Connie happy together at our Christmas Dinner last December. 
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Dear Members, 

This past month, tragic events have been widespread across our country, requiring long-term recovery by 

thousands of affected people.  Our normal daily life seems very precious at times like these.   

We donôt often think that we are in danger while driving our classic cars, but the truth is that our little 

British cars are often the smallest and slowest vehicles on our modern highways where speeds of 65 to 

75 mph are common.  They werenôt designed or built for todayôs driving conditions.  Even driving in the 

slow lane in daylight is no assurance of safety, so please be careful and defensive on these speedways.   

The news report of Joe Bevilacquaôs fatal accident went on to say that another car crash claimed the life 

of another passenger just two hours later on the same Route 287 in Somerset County that same day!   

Please be careful and avoid fast highways whenever possible.  The slower, older roads may take longer, 

but they are often more scenic and enjoyable as well as safer for our classic cars and their occupants.  

ñKeep Calm and Carry Onò was a British slogan during World War II. It resonates with us today, reminding 

us to be thankful and helpful to others who have been hurt. Please slow down and live gratefully.   

The Food Pantry, the recipient of our Britfest donations has told us that they are in need of food donations 

due to the diversion of their normal contributions to the victims of recent multiple weather disasters.  If you 

would like to help, please bring a non-perishable food item, or a donation, to our October club meeting. 

Best always, 

Rich Breton, Editor 

EDITORôS NOTE 

Keep Calm and Carry On was a motivational poster produced by the British government in 1939 in preparation for 
World War II. The poster was intended to raise the morale of the British public, threatened with predicted mass air 
attacks on major cities. Although 2.45 million copies were printed, when the Blitz happened, the poster was rarely 
publicly displayed and was little-known until a copy was rediscovered in 2000 at a bookshop in Alnwick.  

Evocative of Victorian stoicism, the "stiff upper lip", self-discipline and resolution in adversity, which popular culture 

rendered into a British character trait, the poster has become recognized around the world.  It was thought that 

only two original copies survived until a collection of approximately 15 was brought in to the Antiques Roadshow in 

2012 by the daughter of an ex-Royal Observer Corps member.  -  Wikipedia 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Motivational_poster
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Government_of_the_United_Kingdom
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_War_II
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Morale
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Blitz
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Alnwick
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stiff_upper_lip
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Keep_Calm_and_Carry_On#cite_note-4
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Antiques_Roadshow
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Royal_Observer_Corps
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MG HISTORY CONTEST 

The contest to identify our Mystery Member in  
Septemberôs newsletter is extended to our October 
Meeting. You have another chance to tell who is 
proudly posed with his brand new 1967 MGB in 
Germany. Extra points will be awarded if you can 
identify the red car in front and the US Army tank 
behind. No, itôs not James Dean or Steve McQueen. 

Hereôs our October drive down Memory Lane: 

ñI drove by the house with this Midget in the driveway a hundred times when I was sixteen, in 1984.  It was 

forlorn, broken, in the weeds and in need of a new home.  The owner had a Sprite he was trying to restore, and 

realized this one needed to go, so we bartered.  I seal-coated his driveway for him, and towed away the 

Midget.  My job at the garage helped a lot, as I could use the lift, tire machine, parts cleaner, etc.  This Midget 

was eventually followed by another, then a Spitfire, now another Midget.  Good fun! ñ  

Can you identify our October Mystery Member?  Come to the October meeting with your best guess.   
If you have an early photo of yourself with your MG or other now-classic car, please send a copy to Rich 
Breton, Editor with your story and we can make this a monthly feature.  Itôs up to you! 
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MEMBER ACTIVITIES        Brits on the Beach Show 

The weather was perfect for the September 16 Brits at the Beach Car Show in the Jersey Shore town of Ocean 

Grove. This is one of the most charming and popular shows of the season, hosted by the Positive Earth Club NJ.   

Reporting & Photos by Ole Flandrup 

 
Gary Perault came with his blue 1969 MGC GT, 

Ole Flandrup with his red 1970 MGB, both 

pictured below.  

Serge Martynovych brought his 1951 MG TD 

and Ralph Scarfogliero came with his Austin 

Healey.  In addition, several of our members 

enjoyed this beautiful day in the Victorian era 

town as spectators. 
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MEMBER ACTIVITIES   Vintage Racer Group 

Butch O'Connor - Director  
Butch has been racing in one form or another for most of his life, from Soap Box Derby, karts and then cars. He has been very 
active with the SCCA for more than 30 years, as a worker, driver, race chair and steward. His current SCCA activities are 
stewarding SCCA events in the Northeast and serving as Chief Instructor for the SCCA Driving School for the last five years. 
His interest in vintage racing began as the SCCA Race Chair with Charlie Gibson at the Lime Rock Fall Festival and later as 
an operating steward. That ended after Steve Earle came in to run things, but he was hooked. He acquired a street MGB from 
a friend that really needed interior work and he built a ñtributeò MGB works racer. He has competed with SVRA, VDCA, 
VSCCA and of course, VRG, with both his MGB and MGA. He has served as Event Chair for the VRG event at NJMP for the 
last several years, and also served on the Driverôs Committee and the New Jersey Historic Event Chairman. 

Photo by Peter Rogers 

Peter Rogers sent in this photo of the lineup before a vintage race at the 2017 VRG New Jersey Historic Event held 

at New Jersey Motorsports Park in Melville, NJ from September 15 to 17, 2017.  Butch OôConnor was the Event 

Chairman. This race was also a MG Vintage Racers Focus Event. Over fifty vintage cars and drivers participated in 

the races.  Two all-MG races were featured plus two Charity Drives which raised funds for the Army Air Corps 

Museum.   

Several of our club members including Charlie Tregidgo, Peter Rogers, Steve Wagoner and Butchôs wife Diane 

assisted Butch in conducting this event. Below is Butchôs bio from the Vintage Racer Group website. 
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UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS  

                            

 MGCC 2017 HALLOWEEN RALLY 
 

 

Come one & come all for the MG Car Club Central Jersey Centre Halloween Rally.  

 

When: Saturday October 28th, 2017. Touring Sussex County NJ. 

 

Where: Meet at Yetterôs Diner 89 US HWY 206 Augusta, NJ. First cars off around 10:20AM 

Rally is approximately 60 miles long and will end at the Lamp Post Restaurant, 1601 County road 565, Sussex, 
NJ 07461 around 1:30PM.  

 

Type: Rally directions will be provided on the morning of the event, devious questions will be asked to which there 
may be no rational answers. Answers will be given at lunch at the Lamp Post Restaurant. Prizes will be awarded 
to the first three places, based upon the number of correct answers.  

As usual there is no fee for the event, however you will be responsible for your portion of the lunch fare. Estimated 
lunch costs approximately $18 pp. One bill divided by number attending. (Please bring cash) Hard drinks from the 
bar will be on your personal bill if you so imbibe.  

 

There is no time limit.  The rally route is about 60 miles and can be completed in approximately 3 hours.  
Mileage will not be used as a tie-breaker.  You should plan to arrive at Lamp Post Restaurant by 1:30 
p.m.  If you arrive early, there is a bar for your enjoyment. 

 

 

RSVP: IF YOU ARE PLANNING TO ATTEND, PLEASE LET ME KNOW SO I CAN ADVISE THE RESTAURANT 
HOW MANY PEAPLE WE EXPECT IN ATTENDANCE. 

(NOTE: Our restaurant space is limited to 30 people so if you plan to attend please notify me early so as not to be 
closed out.) 

Rsvp to gperr@optonline.net or 973-626-0716. 

This is a rain or shine event, so if you would rather drive your daily driver, please free to do so. If it rains and you 
would rather not participate in the drive (and you have rsvpôd) please plan on attending the luncheon as we need 
to provide a head count to the restaurant.   

 

Hope to See You there!  
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MG CAR CLUB 2017 CALENDAR 

October 22 

Sunday 

9:30am 
North American Cecil Kimber Run thru rural Warren & 
Sussex Counties in NJ. See Flyer on Page 12 for details  

October 24 

Tuesday 

7:30pm 
Monthly Meeting at VFW Post #3401 
45 Tabor Road, Morris Plains, NJ 

October 28 

Saturday    

10:00am 
Halloween Road Rally, Sussex County, NJ See Page 9 for 
details 

November 28 

Tuesday 

7:30pm 
Monthly Meeting at VFW Post #3401 
45 Tabor Road, Morris Plains, NJ 

December 13 
Wednesday 

6:00pm 

Christmas and Holiday Party at The Brownstone in 
Paterson, NJ 

NOTICE:  Our club is looking for a new President.  Please contribute your talent, enthusiasm and ideas!  
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October 7  MYRTLE BEACH BRITFEST 2017  - Annual British Car Show, hosted by the Grand Strand British 

Car Club at the Market Common in Myrtle Beach, SC. For Info: www.GrandStrandBritishCarClub.com  

 

October 8  CATS AT THE THATCH - Jaguar Car Display and Luncheon, hosted by the Jaguar Touring Club, at 
Thatcher McGheeôs Irish Pub in Fairfield, NJ For Info call: Paul Maletsky 973-575-8737.    

 

October 14 ENYMGA FALL FOLIAGE DRIVE  Scenic Drive from Palisades Parkway through Bear Mountain 
State Park to Putnam County, NY for lunch, hosted by the Eastern NY MGA Club For Info & registration: 
www.enymga.org  

 

October 22  NORTH AMERICAN CECIL KIMBER RUN - A British Car tour thru the beautiful Skylands region of 
northwest New Jersey at peak foliage season with lunch and few surprises on route. Celebrating the 
founder of the MG marque but open to all British cars classic and modern. Info: Richard Miller 908-713-
6251 or mgdriversclub@hotmail.com 

 

MORE LISTINGS OF BRITISH CAR EVENTS IN OUR REGION CAN BE FOUND AT: 

www://keystonemg.com/britcarcalendar.html 

LISTINGS OF NATIONAL BRITISH CAR EVENTS CAN BE FOUND AT: 

www://justbritish.com/calendar/ 

NEARBY BRITISH CAR EVENTS - 2017 

http://www.GrandStrandBritishCarClub.com
http://www.enymga.org/
http://keystonemg.com/britcarcalendar.html
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NEARBY BRITISH CAR EVENTS - 2017 


